

Mark Takahashi Chair, PJM Board of Managers

2750 Monroe Blvd. Audubon, PA 19403

## Via Electronic Delivery

June 24, 2024

Dear Govs. Moore, Murphy, Pritzker and Shapiro:

Thank you for your correspondence dated June 12, 2024, wherein you express support for Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (Commission) Order 1920 and request that PJM facilitate a robust process for states to engage with PJM and stakeholders on planning matters associated with that Order.

PJM strongly supports the Commission's goal to encourage long-term, forward-looking, regional transmission planning, including scenario-based planning. As you note, even prior to the issuance of Order 1920, PJM proposed to its states and stakeholders an enhanced, proactive, long-term planning process to identify, evaluate and select regional transmission facilities that address long-term reliability concerns, changes in the resource mix and changes in demand, including those driven by public policy.

PJM did file with the Commission a request for rehearing and/or clarification of the Order, seeking flexibility to implement its requirements in a less prescriptive way such that PJM can tailor its approach to reflect its unique circumstances and regional needs. Again, though, PJM is very supportive of long-term planning and the Commission's ultimate goal.

To your very good point, there will need to be significant state engagement as PJM seeks to comply with and implement Order 1920. Some of this engagement is actually mandated by the Commission and some will be less formal. Either way, our states will play a very important role in the successful implementation of Order 1920, and we certainly look forward to working with our states, including each of your states, as we move forward with compliance and implementation.

We appreciate your correspondence and look forward to working together on this significant effort.

Sincerely,

Mark Takahashi Chair, PJM Board of Managers